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VFWDC General Meeting Venue 
 

The club meets on the first WEDNESDAY of each 

month at 8:00pm.  With the following exceptions; 
No meeting in January. November meeting is at a  

selected location, watch the calendar. 

 

Blue and Gold Room 

Club Noble 

46-56 Moodemere Street 

Noble Park 

Melways ref: 89 D4 

 

 

 

The General Meeting will be held online on Wednesday 6th May 2020 at 
8.00pm due to the current restrictions in place. 

Please check your emails for further information. 

NOTICE BOARD 

Enter via front or back entrance 

Aberfeldy Track 

In association with Westland Gippsland Relic, Mining and Heritage Protection Inc , the club 

maintains a section of the Aberfeldy Track with working bees throughout the year.  View the club 
calendar for the next upcoming working bee. 

http://westgippslandinc.com.au/membership.htm


 

2019-2020 

President Steve Pitcher president@vfwdc.com 

Vice President David Bruinsma vicepres@vfwdc.com 

Secretary Sally Higgs secretary@vfwdc.com 

Treasurer Ly Ho treasurer@vfwdc.com 

General Committee 

Trip Coordinator Des Whall trips@vfwdc.com 

Magazine Editor Mary Griffiths editor@vfwdc.com 

Association Delegate David Bruinsma delegate@vfwdc.com 

General Committee Callum Brown  

 Jeff Griffiths  

Support Positions to Committee 

Web Manager Ben Whitworth web@vfwdc.com 

Training officer Phillip Griffith  

Training officer Ashley Martin  

Merchandise Des Whall merchandise@vfwdc.com 

Catering Ann Crockett  
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Hi everyone, 

Welcome to another edition of Free Wheeling magazine. 

As most of you would be aware, as at the time of publication, a State of Emergency has been 

declared across the State of Victoria.  Our most recent advice is that the State of Emergency 

(which includes Stage 3 restrictions) will remain in place at least until 11 May 2020.  It is possible 

that date may be further extended, depending upon the advice of the State’s Chief Medical 

Officer and the State Premier. 

We have necessarily had to suspend all club trips, general meetings and any other organised 

gatherings until such time the current restrictions on non-essential travel and organised group 

gatherings are eased.  The Committee expects that any easing of current Stage 3 restrictions are 

likely to be gradual, measured and take effect over a period of several months. 

In light of current restrictions, we will begin hosting virtual General Meetings.  Details on how you 
can participate will be circulated by email to all current members.  If you do not have an email 

account and would like to participate, please contact our Web Manager for details. 

I am very pleased to advise that, since our last General Meeting, the Committee has followed 

through with members’ resolutions for the following donations to be made: 

$500 donation to Blaze Aid in support of bushfire relief efforts; 
$500 donation to Mallacoota Pony Club (also in support of bushfire recovery efforts); and 

$155 donation to Leukaemia Foundation (World’s Greatest Shave), supporting our junior 

member, Samuel Bruinsma with his fundraising efforts. 

It’s wonderful to see that, despite the challenging times and circumstances that we find ourselves 

in, our members have the determination and compassion to support those people and 
communities who have been hit hardest. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 



 

 

 

Finally, I want to acknowledge that some of you may be experiencing personal challenges in the 

face of the Coronavirus pandemic.  I am very pleased to announce that for any member who may 

be finding it difficult to renew their annual Club membership by the usual 30 June due date, the 
Committee has resolved to allow affected members an extra 3 months (ie. until 30 September 

2020) to complete their membership renewal for the upcoming financial year.  Additionally, 

membership renewal fees will be reduced by $20 (all membership types) for the year ahead 

where members renew by 30 September 2020.  We hope that this announcement provides all 

members with the breathing space that they may need. 

Take care, keep safe and remember that you can still keep in touch with each other through our 

Club Facebook page. 

Steve Pitcher   

President  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT CONT”D 



 

CLUB MERCHANDISE 

PRICING 

Club Polo Shirt $28.00  Club Hoodie  $50.00 

Club Singlet and T-Shirt $15.00  Club Sleeveless Reversible Vest $50.00 

Club Polar Fleece Full Zip Jacket $45.00  Club Bucket Hat $16.00 

Club Caps $10.00  Club Beanie $10.00 

Club Wide Brim Hat $18.00  VFWDC Windscreen stickers   

Club Drivers Jacket (Coat)          $70.00  Small $6.00 

   Large $8.00 

Club Cloth Badges 120mm $8.00    

We encourage all members to purchase a Club Polo shirt. 

Email your order to merchandise@vfwdc.com. Please ensure you advise size required. 

mailto:%20merchandise@vfwdc.com


 

CLUB CALENDAR AT A GLANCE 

  

 

To All Club Members 

 

 The General Meeting will be held ONLINE on Wednesday 6th May 2020 at 

8.00pm. Please check your emails for further information. 

 All official Club Trips (including short notice trips) are cancelled until further notice. 

 
 

 

 

 

 Editors Note: 

I would like to say a thank you to everyone for contributing to the magazine and also for contributing to the 

VFWDC Facebook page.  You guys and gals have made editing the magazine so much fun, keep your posts, 

pictures and trip adventures coming.    

 

Log on to the VFWDC Facebook page and join the challenge.  

It will make you smile. 

 

Mary Grffiths 
 

Something goofy happened to someone on a trip?  Nominate them for the next “Good on ya” 

trophy!  Send a quick summary to trips@vfwdc.com 

May 

6th Wed General Meeting 
 

Online  - Zoom  

18th Mon Committee Meeting   

June     

3rd Wed General Meeting To be advised  

15th Mon Committee Meeting   

July     

1st Wed General Meeting To be advised  

20th Mon Committee Meeting   

IMPORTANT 

mailto:trips@vfwdc.com


 

TREASURER’S REPORT 



 

 

  

 
Leukaemia Foundation  

 

The Leukaemia Foundation is the only national 
charity in Australia dedicated to blood cancer. 

 

Your support makes a difference. 

 

 

VFWDC has come together to support one of our young members, Samuel Bruinsma who has  

joined the fight against Leukaemia.  Through the generous donations from our members, Samuel 

has been able to support a cause that has touched the lives of many people. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

SHAVE FOR A CURE 
 

The young lady is my cousin. She hopes 

to become a hair dresser, so I gave her 

the task of doing the tidy up after the 
whole church youth group had a go at 

cutting my hair off.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
I would like to say a BIG Thankyou to everyone from the VFWDC who helped me support this worthy 

cause “The World’s Greatest Shave” for the Leukaemia Foundation. 

This event raises awareness and I am sure all your contributions will make a difference.  

Thanks again for your support. 
Samuel Bruinsma 

 

THE WORLDS GREATEST SHAVE 2020 

    

APRIL 2020  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The purpose of the trip was to get together and share the general banter we are all good for 

around the campfire and when we are on the tracks. It was put up for a bit of fun.  

 

The group participated in challenging times and weather conditions. There was one in the group 
who braved the elements and set his camping gear up, most of the more sensible members looked 

at the forecast for the Easter weekend and changed their plans to have the outdoor activities on 

the Friday as the weather was much kinder.  

The technical skills of technology were challenged as a Zoom meeting was scheduled but moved to 

a Facebook messenger meeting due to technology failure. We may sort this out in the near future, 
or we may just go to somewhere with no reception and do the old fashion thing and talk to each 

other.  

Stuart and Maree had a fire on the TV screen thanks to YouTube, amazing what junk you find on 

this channel or should I say how to waste a whole afternoon, just start with 4x4 and YouTube and 

there goes the whole afternoon.  

 

TRIP REPORT 

VIRTUAL CAMPING 

 
   
 

11th April, 2020 by Maree Bowker 

due to lock down restrictions 

Maree & Stuart Bowker 
Sally & Tristan Higgs 
Des Wahll 
Graham, Maree & Stephen Dickson, 
Jeff & Mary Griffiths 
Ann & Allan Crockett 

Easter Weekend 



 

 

A special mention goes to Stephen D for setting 

up in his front yard. There were many 

references as to what scary things lurk in his 
neighborhood of Cranbourne. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Sally and Tristian get a special mention for the Lego 

creation of a campfire, not sure what you put in those 
mugs? But great thought goes into this virtual trip.  

 

 

Ben and Megan win for the freshest food  
just a bit worried that the  

chicken may not agree.  

 

 

 
      Is its name  

      Roast or Apricot?   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

                 A wonderful fire shot and in True Ben  

                        style its quite large. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Speaking of large fires Nicky and Brett were 
   well on the way to getting the fire service to  

   visit for their attempt at the largest fire.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

David showed how to cook half a cow (well that is as big as the 

steaks look).  I think a big thank you to Carolyn for her hunt 

and gather skills, our mouths are watering with the thought of 
your dinner. Thanks to everyone who participated and keep 

safe till we manage to get out on the tracks again. 

 

Maree and Stuart Bowker 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
     Woody’s Easter at Home  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                Sunday Pork Roast—Woody Style! 



 

 

 

 
 

 

Facebook ABC Challenge  

 

Sharing memories April 2020  

 
We started this as a challenge after Sally Higgs had a few  

sharing photo days and I decided to make it a challenge as everyone 

knows the 4x4 club is up for a challenge. I asked people to post  

original photos with a caption of the letter of the day.  

On A, Allan and Anne showed us acceleration. We all looked at the 

mighty Prado with a sad thought of it gone, but now not forgotten. 

 
 

Caroline Jones showed us  

Astrophotography looking 

at the night sky.  We all 

looked up to the sky, but 
the city lights get in the 

way and we dream of being out with the night sky.   

So, the posts go on.  B well the obvious is bogged and 

we as 4x4s do this on a regular basis, boulders, bucks, 

beaches and thanks to Lisa B the Barbera’s big blue 
bush basher.  Getting into the thinking now, and the 

pictures roll on, John P demonstrated his skill at  

bogging on the beach and the beach races.  

Buddies themed well showing the  depth of friendships.  

C the obvious is Camping and we do this well, colourful sunset, croc tents at Cape York, all  
mentioned, there’s a few Chambers pillar, Camping companions clearing the way with chainsaws 

just about sums up C. 

D here dirt plays its part and who does not like a good play in the dirt or on desert dunes, deep ruts 

and dunnies all weigh into the discussion.  Our letter usage is improving and so are the posts.  

E = Elephant eating lunch, emus, echidna’s, and eagles all captured by our great photo skills,  
electrical storms but the best posts for E is eating we do this a lot as a group, and we capture the  

moments.  

F showed us fires we enjoyed and some we really didn’t 

when the mighty Prado, went up in smoke, such a sad day, 

We are a sad bunch when we post fires in our back yards  
because we are not allowed to go camping any more. 

G = goats goannas, gates, and galahs, everyone is getting  

into the spirit of the game and the Facebook page is going 

great guns, just could not help myself. Gin was mentioned 

and looking forward to a campfire happy hour which brings 
us to H and what we do best lend a helping hand.  Lift a  

bonnet and the boys are there.  

 

 

ONLINE CHALLENGE 

By Maree Bowker 



 

 
 

Helping pull each other out is captured and we  

remember with fond laughter when Tristan got stuck 

yet again, but its brightened our day and given us a 
good chuckle for today, Jeff and the mighty BT but 

its not going anywhere its got a flat tyre, that’s a 

story to tell, the comments added help us all under-

stand the humor of the club.  

 

 
 
 

 

Moving right along we get to H and here is our 

happy campers photo bombing Joe and I am 

sure it was raining outside. Moments shared 

thanks for posting the pictures.  

 

 

 

 

 
Horses, high country and hot coals, all bringing us  

back to our camping times, what’s for dinner well 

there is some great looking feasts happening, I am  

glad that Facebook doesn’t have smell as that would  

be too much to handle, Sorry Stuart the toasted 
cheese sandwich just didn’t cut it.  

 
 
 

 

 

 
Caroline J reminded us with her post of the 

fires, and I think when this is over, we need to 

get out to the small communities and take our 

empty eskies and do what we do best . 

Show we are 4x4 middle buddies and eat and 
drink to support these smaller communities.  

Thanks for being part of our Facebook  

challenge, Stuart and I have enjoyed your  

company in isolation.  

 

Maree Bowker 

 

 



 

 
 

 

FROM THE VIRTUAL WORLD TO 

SHARING MEMORIES ON VFWDC FACEBOOK PAGE 

LET’S CLIMB ABOARD, GET YOUR RECOVERY GEAR READY 

AND HEAD BACK DOWN THE TRACKS OF 

MAY 1985. 

 

TRIP CLASSIFICATION:  “B” GRADE  (Medium to Hard) 

REQUIREMENTS:  Recovery Gear, Good All Terrain or Mud Tyres 
     Front & Rear Recovery Points 

           
     *Club has one radio for hire at $5.00 per day,  

                                   or free if you are running a trip. 
      
      



 

 
 

TRIP DOWN MEMORY LANE 
Let’s go back to 1985 



 

TRIP DOWN MEMRY LANE 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 


